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Michele Decoteau

From: Michael Boggs <mboggs621@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 15, 2022 7:57 PM
To: Michele Decoteau; aajjmac@tds.net
Subject: Isaac Frye Holdings
Attachments: IMG_8635.jpg; 66829014733__138A4682-8C5A-4BE3-85F1-D7834E844C73.jpg

Dear Members of the town of Wilton, NH Planning Board: 
 
My husband, Michael Boggs, and I live at 192 Wilson Rd which directly abuts lot F-3-2 owned by Isaac Frye 
Holdings LLC.  We are writing to reiterate that we still object to the excavation performed on the 
aforementioned site (which we have opposed since it was discovered in late 2020) for all the reasons previously 
submitted to the ZBA both directly and via the counsel of Silas Little.  We ask that all these submissions, both 
from us, other abutters and Attorney Little be made a part of the case before the Planning Board.   
 
In addition, it should be noted that on the "Existing Conditions Plan" and the "Grading Drainage and Erosion 
Control Plan" for lot F-3-2 drawn by Rokeh Consulting, LLC a treeline approximately 20' or more from our 
property line is shown.  Although this area was once completely wooded before the excavation, there is now 
absolutely no tree cover up to our property line; this denoted area of trees is incorrect.  The excavation was done 
without any buffer whatsoever: trees and debris have pushed over onto our lot, fences have been installed right 
over the edges of our land.  Note attached photos. 
 
Thank you very much for your time. 
Sincerely, Shannon Linn & Michael Boggs 






